
Probate, NC, Granville, Patrick OBriant, 1806

KNOW ALL MEN BY THESE PRESENTS that we JOANNA PERSON and JOHN PHILPOTT of the 
county of Granville and the state of North Carolina are held and firmly bound unto 
MAURICE SMITH, Sheriff of Granville County his executor and administrators in the 
just and full sum of three hundred and thirty eight pounds nine Shillings and Six 
pence to which payment well and truly to be made we bind ourselves our Executives 
and administrators jointly and severally firmly by these presents.  Sealed with our
seals and dated 19th September 1806.  

THE CONDITION OF THE ABOVE OBLIGATION is such that if the above bounded JOANNA 
PERSON shall make her personal appearance before the judges of the superior court 
of law to be held for the District of Hillsborough in the town of Hillsborough on 
the 6th day of October next, then and there to answer ROBERT BURCHETT, EDMUND 
BURCHETT and PETER PURYEAR merchants and co-partners trading under the firm of 
BURCHETT & PURYEAR assignees of BRESSIE LEWIS of a plea that she Render unto them 
the sum of one hundred and one pounds ten shillings ten pence one farthing Virginia
money of the value of 200 pounds currency which from them she unjustly detains, to 
damage one hundred pounds, and there stand to and abide by the judgment of said 
court and not depart the same without leave first obtained there from then the 
above obligation to be void and of none effect otherwise remain in full force and 
virtue.

test PLEASANT RAGSDALE 
     JOANNA PERSON 
     JOHN PHILPOTT
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I MAURICE SMITH Sheriff of Granville County do hereby assign the within obligation 
and condition to ROBERT BURCHETT, EDMUND BURCHETT  and PETER PURYEAR Merchants & Co
Partners in trade under the firm of BURCHETT & PURYEAR assignees of BRESSIE LEWIS 
plaintiff therein named the executives and administrators to be sued for according 
to the statute in such case made and provided.  In testimony whereof I have 
hereunto set my hand and seal this 3rd of October 1806.

M SMITH {seal}
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Probate, NC, Granville, Patrick OBriant, 1806

Three days after suit I promise to pay or cause to be paid to BRESSIE LEWIS his 
heirs or assigns the full and just sum of one hundred and one pounds ten shillings 
and ten pence Virginia money for value received with interest.  As witness my hand 
and seal this 1st day of October 1805.

Witness ROBERT THOMAS

JOANNA PERSON {seal}
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I assign the within to BURCHETT & PURYEAR for value received this 11th day of July 
1806.

BRESSIE LEWIS

101.10.10 c/4
 33.16.11
 33.16.11
=========
169.04.08 c/4 
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State of North Carolina

To the sheriff of Granville County greeting.

You are hereby commanded to take the body of JOANNA PERSONS if to be found in your 
county and have her safely keep so that you have her before the judges of our 
superior court of law and Court of equity to be held for the District of 
Hillsborough at the courthouse in Hillsborough on the 6th day of October next then 
and there to answer ROBERT BURCHETT, EDMUND BURCHETT and PETER PURYEAR merchants 
and co-partners in the trade under the firm of BURCHETT &  PURYEAR assigns of 
BRESSIE LEWIS of a plea that she render unto them the sum of one hundred and one 
pounds ten shillings and ten pence Virginia money of the value of two hundred 
pounds.
 
Herein fail not and have you then and there this writ.

Witness SAMUEL BENTON Clerk of our said court at office this 6th day of April and 
the XXXI year of Independence A. D. 1806.

Issued the 8th day of September 1806.

SAMUEL BENTON Clerk
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BURCHETT & PURYEAR
vs
JOANNE PERSON 

Debt

Hillsborough Superior Court 

October term 1806 

executed, Bail taken, Bond filed

M SMITH Sheriff
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State of North Carolina 

To the sheriff of Granville County greeting.

You are hereby commanded to take the body of PHILLIP O'BRIANT if to be found in 
your county and him safely keep so that you have him before the judges of our 
superior court of law and Court of equity to be held for the District of 
Hillsborough at the courthouse in Hillsborough on the 6th day of October next then 
and there to answer ROBERT BURCHETT, EDMUND BURCHETT and PETER PURYEAR merchants 
and co-partners in the trade under the firm of BURCHETT &  PURYEAR assigns of 
BRESSIE LEWIS of a plea that he render unto them the sum of thirty nine pounds two 
Shillings and five Pence Virginia money of the value of seventy pounds currency 
which from them he unjustly detains. Damage fifty pounds.

Herein fail not and have you then and there this writ.

Witness SAMUEL BENTON Clerk of our said cord at office the 6th day of April in the 
XXXI year of our independence 1806.

Issued 8th day of September 1806.

SAM BENTON Clerk
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Know all men by these presents that we PHILLIP O'BRIENT and JOHN O'BRIENT of the 
county of Granville and the state of North Carolina are held and firmly bound unto 
MAURICE SMITH Sheriff of Granville County his Executives and administrators in the 
full and just sum of one hundred and fifty pounds to which payment well and truly 
to be made we bind ourselves our Executives and administrators jointly and 
severally firmly by these presents. Sealed with our seals and dated this 24th day 
of September 1806.

The condition of the above obligation is such that if the above bound PHILLIP 
O'BRIENT shall make his personal appearance before the judges of the superior court
of law to be held for the District of Hillsborough at the courthouse in the town of
Hillsborough on the 6th day of October next then and there answer ROBERT BURCHETT, 
EDMUND BURCHETT AND PETER PURYEAR MERCHANTS AND CO-PARTNERS IN THE TRADE UNDER THE 
FIRM OF BURCHETT & PURYEAR assigns of BRESSIE LEWIS for plea he render unto them 
the sum of thirty nine pounds two Shillings five pence Virginia money of the value 
of twenty pounds currency which from them he unjustly detained, damage 50 pounds. 
and there stand to and abide by the judgment of the said court and not depart the 
same without leave first obtained there from then the above obligation to be void 
and of none effect otherwise remain in full force and virtue.

test PLEASANT RAGSDALE 
     PHILIP O'BRIAN 
     JOHN O'BRIEN
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I MAURICE SMITH Sheriff of Granville County do hereby assign the within obligation 
and condition to ROBERT BURCHETT, EDMUND BURCHETT AND PETER PURYEAR MERCHANTS AND 
CO-PARTNERS IN THE TRADE UNDER THE FIRM OF BURCHETT & PURYEAR plaintiffs therein 
named the executives and administrators to be sued for according to the statute in 
such cases, case made and provided.

In testimony whereof I have here and to set my hand and seal this 3rd day of 
October 1806.

M SMITH {seal}
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State of North Carolina

To the sheriff of Granville County greeting.

You are hereby commanded to take the body of MARY RAGLAND if to be found in your 
county and her safely keep that you have her before the judges of our superior 
court of law and Court of equity to be held for the District of Hillsborough at the
courthouse in Hillsborough on the 6th day of October next then and there to answer 
BURCHETT & PURYEAR assignees of WILLIAM O'BRIANT who is assignee of DENNIS O'BRIANT
administrator of PATRICK O'BRIANT deceased of a plea that she render unto them the 
sum of forty two pounds thirteen Shillings and eleven Pence half penny Virginia 
money of the value of one hundred pounds currency which from them she unjustly 
detained damaged fifty pounds.

Herein fail not and have you then and there this writ.

Witness SAMUEL BENTON Clerk of our said court at office the 6th day of April the 
XXXI year of our independence issued the 8th day of September 1806.

SAMUEL BENTON Clerk
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Know all men by these presents that MARY RAGLAND and WILLIAM ELISON of the county 
of Granville and the state of North Carolina are held and firmly bound to MAURICE 
SMITH Sheriff of Granville County his Executives and administrators in the just and
full sum of one hundred and forty two pounds six pence to which payment well and 
truly to be made we bind ourselves our Executives and administrators jointly and 
severally firmly by these presents. 

Sealed with our seals and dated this 18th day of September 1806.

The condition of the above obligation as such that if the above bound MARY RAGLAND 
shall make her personal appearance before the judge of the superior court of law to
be held for the district of Hillsborough at the courthouse in Hillsborough on the 
6th day of October next then and there to answer BURCHETT & PURYEAR assignees of 
BRESSIE LEWIS who is an assignee of WILLIAM O'BRIANT who is an assignee of DENNIS 
O'BRIANT administrator of PATRICK O'BRIANT deceased of a plea that she render unto 
them the sum of forty two pounds of the value of one hundred pounds currency which 
from them she unjustly detain,  damage fifty pounds, and there stand to and abide 
by the judgment of this said court and not depart the same without leave first 
obtained from said Court, then the above obligation to be void and of none effect 
otherwise remain in full force and virtue.

test PLEASANT RAGSDALE 
     MARY RAGLAND {her X mark} 
     WILLIAM ELISON
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I MAURICE SMITH Sheriff of Granville County do hereby assigned the within 
obligation and condition to BURCHETT & PURYEAR assignees of BRESSIE LEWIS who is 
assignee of WILLIAM O'BRYANT who is an assignee of DENNIS O'BRYANT administrator of
PATRICK O'BRYANT deceased.  Plaintiff therein named their Executives and 
administrators to be sued for according to the statute in such case, case made and 
provided in testimony whereof I have here and to set my hand and seal this 3rd day 
of October 1806.

M SMITH {seal}
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